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2018 will be recorded as a historic year in the life of Trinity Baptist Church. After 18 months of 
transition, 2018 was the year we returned to our Sanctuary for worship and also began to utilize 
our new facilities. It was a year of joy and also adjustments. As we re-entered the Sanctuary, 
many of us discovered that we would miss the intimacy of worshipping in the ROC. In those 
18 months we had grown accustomed to us all being in a smaller space. In addition, because 
of the location of the ROC, every Sunday we were all coming in one direction and thus our 
natural traffi c patterns created fellowship. In other words, we saw each other every Sunday. 
Interestingly, our goal of creating more fellowship space in our construction may have been 
solved by just moving to the gym! However, we know that was not a long-term solution. 

After 18 months of transition we were able to return to our facilities and begin to utilize them to 
the fullest. It is my opinion that we are still getting used to our new space. Many are still trying 
to fi nd their new area to sit in worship. Sunday School classes are still in the process of making 
their new rooms their “rooms.” Ministries are still fi nding new places to meet and we are still 
discovering ways to use our new spaces to the fullest. This will take time, but there is no doubt 
that our new facility has created the space for the ministries we intended. 

Whether it is the use of the Narthex for fellowship and information on Sundays or its use in 
ministering to families during grief, this space has become an important part of our ministry. In 
addition, the expansion of our Sanctuary has meant more seating for guests, and the expanded 
stage has created a fl exible situation for us to use multiple groups in worship leadership. Our 
additional Sunday School rooms have created the space for us to begin creating new classes. 
We are preparing to launch a new Sunday School class this fi rst quarter of 2019. I will be 
sharing more about this class in the days ahead. Finally, the return of the ROC to its original 
purpose has created the opportunity for us to begin to expand this outreach ministry again. 

I am so grateful for all who were a part of this 10-year journey. I thank all who gave leadership 
and who gave of their time and resources to make this an historic season in the life of our 
church. 

Now we must turn our attention to the future. We have been faithful to the vision of the past 
decade and now we must begin a new chapter in the life of our church. As I have shared with 
you during our Sunday School Department breakfast meetings, the culture, the church culture, 
and even Trinity, is in the midst of great shifts. I outlined for us three shifts that are occurring to 
us and around us. Let me briefl y state them again.

First, the culture has shifted from a church-centered culture to a post-church culture. The church 
and the church schedule, program, and ministry are no longer the center of our culture. The 
church fi nds itself in many ways counter to the culture in regards to what we value and how we 
should spend our time and resources.

Second, the culture of church in America has shifted. On any given Sunday, the majority 
of Americans who attend church will attend a mega-church. Although the large majority of 

Happy New Year



...continued
churches in America are still attended by less 
than 100 people, more people attend a mega-
church. Most definitions of a mega-church 
are attendance of 3,000 or more. These 
congregations are, in general terms, multi-
site, and have a strong central personality that 
leads them. These church models tend to have 
modern or contemporary worship as their 
style. These church models, although stressing 
small group experiences, tend not to have a 
large percentage of attendees in small groups. 
It is important for us to note that a church like 
Trinity, where we use a more traditional form 
of worship and a traditional form of small 
group gathering (the Sunday School), is not 
the norm for most church-going Americans. 
Because the model we call mega-church is 
now entering its third to fourth decade, it is 
very likely that we can have guests come to 
our worship experience and find themselves 
in a strange and unique experience. They 
may have never sung from a hymnbook 
or worshipped in the manner we find so 
meaningful.

Finally, we are experiencing shifts in our own 
congregation. Now that we are over 60 years 
old as a congregation, we have many Senior 
Adults who need our attention and care. In 
the next decade, our ministry to homebound 
members and others in short term care will 
become a challenge for us. We all will have 
to become aware of those who need our 
attention and care. We are also seeing a large 
shift in our families, as over 150 families in 
our church have moved into empty nest hood 
in the last decade. These families who were 
active participants in the church, as they raised 
their children in the church, are now trying to 
rediscover what church means for them as an 
individual or as a couple. This segment of our 
congregation is seeking to find new purpose 
in church engagement. We also recognize 
that our families with children are faced with 
a great challenge to parent, in a time when 
the culture does not support their decisions 
of church life, but in many ways, competes at 
every turn for their child’s time and for their 
time. We must pray and support our families 
with children, as they have to make very hard 
decisions raising their children in a changing 
culture.

These shifts will require us to engage our 
culture in new ways. These shifts will require 
for each of us to renew our commitment to 
our calling together as Trinity Baptist Church. 
It will require us to be intentional about 
gathering for worship, encouraging each 

other in fellowship, and making disciples in 
this world. There are many who are wringing 
their hands at these shifts but I must admit 
that they excite me. The movement of Jesus, 
that we call the church, has had its greatest 
moments when it was distinct from the culture 
and had something to offer people that they 
could not find in the culture itself. I think we 
are at such a place in our American culture. 
This is why the thought of being the church 
with you excites me as we enter a new time in 
the life of our church. 

As part of our addressing the shifts in our 
church and culture, our Personnel Committee 
has worked on redirecting some of our 
ministers’ work. As we begin a New Year, three 
of our ministers will have some shifts in their 
responsibilities. First, Rev. Karen Eickhoff, after 
25 years as our Minister with Children and 
recently working with our Adult Education, 
will make a full transition to Associate Pastor/
Minister of Education and Discipleship. Karen 
will oversee our Education and Discipleship 
ministry with adults and give guidance and 
coordination to the whole Education and 
Discipleship ministry. She will work as a 
coordinating minister with our age group 
ministers to have a comprehensive education 
and discipleship plan for our church. 

Katie Medlin will add the responsibility of 
children to her responsibilities as our Minister 
to Preschoolers and Families. Katie will 
work with children birth-5th grade and their 
families. Her title will be Associate Pastor/
Minister to Children and Preschoolers. 

Finally, Rebekah Gordon will become full 
time beginning in 2019 as she finishes her 
M.Div. at Campbell Divinity School. Her title 
will be Associate Pastor/Minister to College & 
Young Adults. Rebekah will continue to work 
alongside our Student Minister, Christian 
Davis, but will also take the lead in ministry to 
our College Students and will be developing a 
comprehensive ministry to Young Adults in our 
church and community. This is an important 
shift in attention as we are surrounded by 
Young Adults in our Midtown area.

I am so excited about these transitions as 
each of these talented ministers bring great 
gifts and passion to the work that has been 
assigned them. Please pray for each of them 
during this transition period.

I shared with you this past fall that I have 
great confidence as we move into 2019. I 
have confidence that the Spirit of God is at 
work. I also have confidence in Trinity Baptist 
Church. I have never known Trinity Baptist 



DEACON OF THE WEEK

CLASSES START IN JANUARY

Check Out Karen’s Education & Family 
Page to See Classes Beginning in January.

Discipleship Brochures with all 
classes and descriptions available 

throughrout the church.

DISCIPLESHIP
CLASSES|SPRING 2019

Register at tbcraleigh.com under
NEWS, or call the church offi ce.

WELCOME TO TRINITY

John & Joan Autrey join by letter.
Fred & Barbara McGehee join by letter.

DEEPEST SYMPATHIES

To Duck Macon, upon the passing of 
her niece, Carrie Best, of Mt. Olive on 
December 18. 

To Maura Mullaney upon the passing 
of her mother, Mary Mullaney, of Boston 
on December 20. 

To Member Wynell Stines, and her son 
Michael Stines, upon the passing of her 
husband, Jim Stines, on December 21.

To Leah Smith, Danielle Smith, 
and Olivia Smith, Daniel & Rachel 
Nall on the passing of Leah’s mother, 
and Danielle, Olivia and Daniel’s 
grandmother, Blanche Nall of Robbins, 
NC, on December 27.

To friends of Ruby Brooks upon her 
passing on December 28.

To friends and family of Perry James
upon his passing, December 28.

Ed McCoy has been 
a member since 1990. 
He is a native of 
Chattanooga, TN. He 
and his wife, Tricia, 
have two children: 
Mark and Brooke, and 
two grandchildren: 
Ainsley and Addie. He 
is a Staff Manager at Western & Southern 
Life. He serves as Co-Teacher of the 
Bowen Sunday school class, with the 
Sanctuary Choir and with Living Praise.

Church to say, “that is too hard or we can’t 
do that.” When presented with a challenge 
and an opportunity, I have witnessed Trinity 
be faithful to God’s calling. I believe that we 
will be found faithful again. 2018 was an 
historic year for us but as I think about 2019, 
I say with great confi dence, “Wherever God 
leads we will go.” I hope that this year you 
will renew your commitment to our Lord Jesus 
and to our life together at Trinity. 

...continued

Year-End Reminder
Charitable Contribution Statements:
The 2018 Charitable Contribution State-
ments have been mailed. Please look 
over your statement and call Jan Brown 
at the church offi ce (919-787-3740) with 
any corrections or questions by Wednes-
day, January 16th. Thank you!

Financial Reminder: If you have been 
making your contributions by automat-
ic draft and would like to change your 
giving for the new year, please call Jan 
Brown and let her know. Thank you! 

IMPORTANT NOTICE: To insure the 
deductibility of your church contribu-
tions, do not fi le your 2018 income tax 
return until you have received a written 
acknowledgment of your contributions 
from the church. Some of your contribu-
tions may not be tax-deductible if you fi le 
your tax return before receiving a written 
acknowledgment of your contributions 
from the church. 

STAFF ANNIVERSARY

Ramona Green, Pianist, celebrates her 
20-year anniversary with Trinity Baptist 
Church on January 1st. 

Ashbey Jones, Facilities Manager, 
celebrates his 1-year anniversary with 
Trinity Baptist Church on January 2nd. 

Please take the time to say a personal 
word, write a note, or place a phone call 
to Ramona and Ashbey to offer words of 
encouragement and support for the fi ne 
job they are doing.



Rev. Hal Melton, hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

THE ARK ENCOUNTER
APRIL 29 - MAY 4, 2019 • IN KENTUCKY (CINCINNATI AREA)

• The Ark Encounter: Noah’s Ark built according to dimentions given in the Bible
• This trip includes a visit to the Creation Museum and the Newport Aquarium
• 6 days (5 nights)
• $555 per person double occupancy , $674 per person single
• $75 deposit due not later than 3 days after sign up, make check out to: TBC
• Travel Insurance Available
• Sign up sheet is in the B-Hallway Bulletin Board

Space still available on the Motorcoach. This is your chance to Travel!
You don’t want to miss seeing the Ark while having fun & fellowship

QUESTIONS? 
      Contact Team Leader: Nancy Hurt. 919-803-7801

Senior Adults to

TEMPLE THEATER
Thur., Jan. 10, 2019 (2pm Matinee)

For those who signed up: Checks are now passed due

We will leave the church parking lot at 11am and return approx. 4:45pm.
We will stop for lunch at Ron’s Barn, around noon. Bring lunch $$; Price begins at $4.59

(1 meat, 2 vegetables) Beverage & Dessert available for $1.79 each.
Questions? Contact Larry Autry (919) 791-8651

“A Second Helping: The Church Basement Ladies Sequel”

A FEW MORE SPOTS OPEN!

HAPPY NEW YEAR!
Let’s celebrate this New Year! How you ask?

Let your mind and your body travel this year! Where would you like to go? Could it be as 
easy and as close as our Fellowship Hall as you learn something new at a Lunch-n-Learn? 
How about a day trip to sites nearby? You can get there via our magic coach (aka TBC 
Minibus) or your own carriage. Perhaps you are adventuresome enough to join in on a 
Mystery Trip to an unknown destination. But wait! Can you stretch yourself a little further 
and sign up for a trip to distant locations?
If all of this sounds exciting to you, then this is your invitation to join with other TBC seniors 
as we embrace the opportunities God will give us in 2019. Make time to catch up with old 
friends and even meet some new friends! And remember, don’t be shy about suggesting 
something or some place you would like to explore together.

Don’t be left behind! Be one of the active TBC Seniors this year.
Fellowship, explore, and learn with us!



Rev. Hal Melton, hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

TBC will again be joining Baptist churches 
from Wake County in building two Habitat
Houses this winter/spring. The location is 
just off Capital Blvd outside the 440 Beltline. 
This is a great opportunity for anyone who 
loves to serve with a hammer or saw, holding 
a ladder, or carrying a piece of wood/siding 
to the person who knows what to do with 
it! We also need folks to feed lunch to our 
work teams. In other words – everyone can 
participate!
Anyone can go ANY FRIDAY between 
February 1 and April 5. There will be plenty 
of folks to “partner up with” from various 
churches. Each participating church then 
chooses 3 Saturdays for their church to 
send large teams to work/feed. Trinity’s 3 
Saturdays are: March 2, March 16, and April 
6 (OIAM Saturday).
Please mark these dates on your calendar 
and talk them up in your Sunday School 
Class. We will have a Habitat Family who 
will live in one of these houses with us on 
Sunday, February 10 to speak in worship.

BAPTIST BUILD 2019

TBC WORLD
MISSIONS OFFERING

Church Goal: $50,000
Given to date: $40,927.65

Our annual World Missions 
Offering supports career Baptist 
Missionaries and their families 
in places around the world 
where a full-time Christian 
presence is needed to develop 
missions and ministries through 
which the Good News of Jesus 
Christ can be experienced, 
heard and received…bringing 
salvation and fullness of life.
Thank you for giving generously!

BLOOD DRIVE
 SUNDAY, FEB. 10 • 10AM - 2:30PM

Sign up now at
tbcraleigh.com to secure your spot. 

PLEASE BE IN 
PRAYER

For our Belieze Mission Team
JANUARY 3-19, 2019

Jelly • Snacks like chips & cookies
Canned pastas with meat

This Week’s Food Pantry Needs

To All TBC Members: The Trinity Disaster 
Relief Lead Team has accepted a request 
from Restoration Community Church on 
Raven Ridge Road to join us in response to 
Hurricane Florence Recovery. Their goal is to 
have 20 volunteers join our group.

The date for the mission week is 
January 21-26, 2019.

We need a good group to represent TBC. 
Please contact Barry Smith at bks11050@
msn.com or 919-562-3226 to Volunteer for 
all or part of that Monday through Saturday. 
The details and location have not been 
worked out. The greatest need for volunteers 
at this time is Wilmington and New Bern.
What a great way to start 2019! Joining 
Hands With God and God’s People to 
help His people in desperate need. “I have 
appointed you as a servant and as a witness 
of what you have seen of Me and what I will 
show you.” Acts 26:16
In Christ’s Love, Louis Pearce

RECOVERY 
UPDATE



Very special thanks to all of our readers 
and musicians who participated in the 
Lessons & Carols services as well as 
the Christmas Eve services this past 
December. Living Praise, the Orchestra, 
and Joyful Noise led in the Lessons and 
Carols services where we experienced the 
combination of scripture and song re-telling 
the prophecy and ultimate birth of Christ. 
Thank you to Joy Blashaw, Jessica Isaacs, 
Tonya Zucker, Emily Daniecki, Maury Tepper 
and family, Jordan Roberts, Ashley Terrazas, 
and Dave Buster for carrying the Christmas Eve 
services. With the fantastic leadership of Steve 
Goodman and Art Melvin at the sound board, 
our musicians were well-prepared to share the 
love of Christ at Christmas.

I would like to thank all of our musicians of 
Trinity for making 2018 a fantastic year of music 
ministry! Your dedication and commitment to 
worship leadership has been an amazing gift to 
the Lord and to all who come to worship here.

Thank you and Happy New Year to all of you!

The new year is a great time to begin 
serving in a choir, ensemble, or 
instrumental group at Trinity! We have 
choirs and ensembles that fit everyone’s age  
and tastes. Maybe there are some folks new to 
our church who would like more information 
on how to get involved in worship leadership 

January 2	 Committee Night, No other church programming
	 Sanctuary Choir Resumes, 7:45 pm
January 6	 Sunday Night program begins
	 (FirstLight Choir, Bells of Praise, Student Choir)
January 7	 Trinity Music Night @ Capital Towers, 7 pm
January 8	 PrimeTimers Choir begins, 10 am
January 9	 Wednesday Night Program begins
	 (Preschool & Children’s Choirs, Orchestra)
January 25-26	 Sanctuary Choir Retreat, TBC, Note date revision 

Vocal Ensembles (New Covenant & Living Praise) will start at a later date.
Stay in tune with your directors about time to begin.

continued... at Trinity but don’t know how to 
get started. Give me a call and let’s consider 
your place of music ministry with our musical 
family. We are praying that God opens new 
doors of ministry and service that we can 
embrace and utilize the talents He has given 
to His people her and beyond the doors of 
Trinity. 

sss

Rev. Steve Byers, slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

MUSIC CALENDAR

Please contact me this week! If you can serve 
and share one hour with our special friends 
during worship just 4 times a year, contact 

me. You will be blessed by the blessing. 

ALWAYS 
ROOM

FOR YOU!
Find your place in the music 

ministry in 2019. 
If you have singing or instrumental 
abilities, we need you.  We are always 
looking for more musicians to add to 
our worship leading ministries at Trinity. 
Consider getting involved in music 
ministry and being a part of an exciting 

place of ministry!

CHOIR RETREAT
January 25 & 26 • Fellowship Hall

Join us Friday, Jan 25 at 6:30 pm and
Saturday, Jan 26 at 8:30 am - noon.  



Student & Young Adult Ministry
Christian Davis, cdavis@tbcraleigh.com • Rebekah Gordon, rgordon@tbcraleigh.com

GENESIS WEEKEND
January 19-20, 2019 | Cost $35

NEW THIS YEAR
Our schedule is Saturday Evening to Sunday 
Evening. This will allow students to participate 
in church league basketball games and other 
weekend activities prior to the event.

We will all go to church together on Sunday 
Morning. Youth are encouraged to sit in the 
“Student Section” (the front left section).

Our opening meal will be a Family Dinner! We 
really want parents and siblings to join us so 
they can have the opportunity to get to know 
their student’s friends and D-Team Leaders! 
This meal will cost $4 per parent/sibling and is 
free for children 4 and under.

❆

❆

❆

WHAT ELSE TO EXPECT
As in the past, our weekend will center around 
worship time together in the Fellowship Hall, 
Bible Study with your D-Teams, and of course 
fun free time activities on Sunday Afternoon 
with your D-Team!

D-Teams choose their free time activity. 
Groups in the past have done go-karts, laser tag, 
paintball, gone out to eat, made crafts, watched 
movies, and there are many other possibilities!

❆

❆

Whatever your group chooses, this is an 
excellent opportunity to get to know your 
D-Team better and commit to making 2019 an 
awesome year for D-Teams!

❆

SATURDAY ,  JANUARY 19TH

6:00 pm  D-Team Family Dinner
7:00  Opening Worship
8:00  Go to Host Home
9:00  D-Team Session 1

SUNDAY ,  JANUARY 20TH

9:15am Breakfast Fellowship in   
 Fellowship Hall
9:45 Sunday School
10:55 Worship
12:00 pm  Lunch* & Activity
 *Groups have the option to eat
 lunch in Fellowship Hall or on
 their own
5:00  Dinner at Church
5:30  Closing Worship
6:00  Genesis Weekend Ends

SCHEDULE

REGISTER ONLINE:
TBCRALEIGH.COM/MIN ISTRIES/STUDENT-MIN ISTRY/FORMS-DOWNLOADS

GENESIS WEEKENDWinter Edition

COLLEGE MISSION TRIP
J U N E 2 -9 ,  2 0 1 9  •  M I A M I ,  F L  •  COST  $500 

$200 Deposit • To Reg ister Emai l Rebekah the fol lowing info: 
Name, Emai l/Phone No., T-sh i rt S ize

Reg istration Due
JANUARY 7TH

Deposit Due
FEBRUARY 1ST



Education/Discipleship Ministry
Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff, kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

TUESDAY EVENINGS

Tuesday Night Training (TNT)
A Study of Revelation:
“Terror & Triumph”

Kick-off & Dinner
 Tuesday, January 15 • 6:00pm • FH

Class Times • 6:30 pm - 8:30 pm

Men • Facilitator: Dr. Jeff Roberts • FH
Women • Facilitator: Robin Roberts • C303 

WEDNESDAY EVENING

The Daniel Plan by Rick Warren
& Fit For Life with Spencer

Jan. 9 - Feb. 13 • 6:00 - 7:30pm
ROC Cardio/Weight Rm

Facilitator: 
Rev. Spencer Good, Ginger Boyle

15 Spots available. Class begins with 
the Daniel Plan study, followed by a 30 

minute work-out.

Companions Along the Way

Jan. 23 - April 24 • A-109 Parlor 
6:15 - 7:30 pm • Books: $10 each 

Facilitator: Rev. Hal Melton

WEDNESDAY MORNING

Esther by Beth Moore
Jan. 16 -  Mar. 20 • 9:30 - 11:30am • B200 Hall 

Cost: $13 for Study Guide 
No Child Care Provided

DISCIPLESHIP
CLASSES|SPRING 2019

Register at tbcraleigh.com under
NEWS, or call the church offi ce.

CPR & AED
TRAINING

 JAN. 20, 2019 • 5-7 PM • E-247 MP RM
Certifi cation is available in CPR and AED 

Sign up in Offi ce, in ROC Lobby or Narthex 
board. Must Register.

It is with anticipation that I share changes 
within my position at Trinity. I will be 
embracing a more “Minister of Education” 
position with an emphasis on Education and 
Discipleship of all ages with a focus on Adult 
education. I will be passing the gift of grade 
school ministry to Katie. What a joy and a 
pleasure to know and work with someone so 
skilled in ministry that is signifi cantly able to 
take on more responsibility. I know you love 
her and will encourage her as she accepts this 
new endeavor. Go Katie!!!

Since 1993 I have served as faithfully as I 
know how to teach your children and train 
adults to teach and gu  ide children. Many 
of these children – your children — have 
grown to become exceptional adults. I am 
so proud and grateful for the opportunity to 
share in their development. I enjoyed helping 
to design a children’s building that meets 
needs within our community and provides 
adequate space for a growing church. I have 
attended many camps and slept on many 
bunks or fl oors. I have lead over 30+ VBS’s 
and VBS training events. I love it all and will 
miss that aspect of the ministry. 

So as we go into 2019 — I am so blessed 
and so honored to share in ministry with a 
wonderful volunteer oriented church. You 
take “being the church” seriously and I 
always communicate that across the state as 
I lead conferences, teach in Divinity schools 
and share within our denomination and 
fellowship. God’s blessings as we enter into 
2019! 

Gratefully, Karen

Words from Karen
SS/DEACON TRAINING

Sun. Jan. 13 • 6 pm • FH
All Department directors & teachers need to 
attend to visit with newly assigned deacons.



Children & Preschool Ministry
Katie Medlin, kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

PARENT’S 
NIGHT OUT

2019

1 /25/2019   6PM-8 :30PM

REGISTER ONLINE
at tbcraleigh.com under "NEWS”

Come join the fun!

Preschool Playdate
February 8 | April 5 | June 21

Parent/Baby Dedication
May 12 • Both AM Services

VBS
June 12-15 • Ages 4 through 5th Grade

Passport Kids Camp
July 20-23 • Spartanburg, SC
For kids who have completed

3rd - 5th Grade

UPCOMING EVENTS

It is with great excitement, joy and humility 
that I begin a new journey here with you all 
here at Trinity. These last few years serving 
in the Preschool Ministry have brought me 
pure joy. I treasure you all as my church 
family and church community. Together, we 
now begin a new adventure as I transition 
into the role as Associate Pastor to Children 
and Preschoolers. As I said earlier this 
transition is fi lled with great excitement, joy 
and humility. I am thankful for the  path that 
Karen has paved for me in her many years 
here at Trinity as the Children’s Minister. I 
am grateful for what I have learned from her 
in my almost 3 years here at Trinity and what 
I will continue to learn from her. I am also 
thrilled to now be able to continue to see my 
little ones grow in not only in their spiritual 
lives but into the person God created them 
to be as they travel through grade school. I 
look forward to not only doing church with 
you and your families but life was well. 
What a gift that is! I covet and appreciate 
your prayers during this transition!

Grace and Peace,
Katie Medlin

Words from Katie

Weekday Preschool
REGISTRATION

BEGINS  IN JANUARY!

WEEK OF JANUARY 14
In House Registration

WEEK OF JANUARY 22
 Open to Church Members

WEEK OF JANUARY 28
Open Registration

Wednesday
Night Activities

Resume January 9, 2019



Rev. Spencer Good, sgood@rocraleigh.com s (919) 787-4991

rocraleigh.com

Stroller Strides
M, W, F • 9:15-10:15 am • ROC Floor
Missy Currin: missycurrin@fi t4mom.com

Yoga
M • 3:15 pm - 4:15 pm • MP Room

FIT4MOM: Body Back Class
T, Th • 5:30-6:30 am • ROC Floor

Missy Currin: missycurrin@fi t4mom.com

Dance-It Group Fitness
M,W • 7:00-8:00 am • ROC Floor
T, Th • 8:00-9:00 am • ROC Floor

Kathy Wilson: kathyknits62@gmail.com

Senior Adult Strength & Stretch
T • 10:00-11:00 am • MP Room

Mary Ann Potts: mapotts4@gmail.com

Camp Gladiator
M, W, F • TBC Parking Lot

5:00-6:15 am
Amy Banfer: amybanfer@campgladiator.com

GROUP FITNESS CLASSES
Contact Instructor for more info

Monday • Tuesday 
8:00 am - 2:00 pm • 3:00 pm - 8:00 pm

Wednesday • Thursday • Friday
8:00 am - 2:00 pm

Saturdays
Closed January & February

ROC HOURS

ROC Volunteers
The volunteers’ schedule is subject to 
change. If no volunteer is available, the 
ROC may close, even during regular hours.

Monday, January 7
8am-11am Beverly Munday
11am-2pm Pat Pierce
3pm-6pm Donna Munley
6pm-8pm Jeff Williams
Tuesday, January 8
8am-11am Glenn & Sylvia Wellborn
11am-2pm Moose Beaudreau
3pm-6pm Mark Wheeless
6pm-8pm Gino Ginocchio

Wednesday, January 9
8am-11am Andy Ammons
11am-2pm Moose Beaudreau

Thursday, January 10
8am-11am Joyce Warren
11am-2pm Suzie Short

Friday, January 11
8am-11am Johnny Teal
11am-2pm Nell Campbell

Saturday, January 12
9am - 12pm CLOSED for Upward Games



TBC
OPEN GYM

Starting in January, we will introduce 
a new opportunity for TBC members.
We are excited to offer lunch time gym 
play at the ROC for TBC Members and 
their invited guests on Mondays & 
Wednesdays from 12 - 2 pm. This can 
include basketball, volleyball, dodge 
ball, pickleball or any other gym fl oor 
use. This is intended for adults ages 
18(+) so that members can come to 
TBC and work out on the fl oor, take a 
shower, and get back to work.

STARTS
JANUARY 3, 2019

MON & WED FROM 12 - 2 PM

TBC UPWARD GAMES
January 5, 12, 19, & 26
February 2, 9, 16, & 23

WEDNESDAY EVENING

The Daniel Plan by Rick Warren
& Fit For Life with Spencer

Jan. 9 - Feb. 13 • 6:00 - 7:30pm
ROC Cardio/Weight Rm

Facilitator: Rev. Spencer Good, Ginger Boyle
15 Spots available. Class begins with the Daniel 
Plan study, followed by a 30 minute work-out.

SUNDAY EVENING

Get Fit with Spencer

Feb. 10 - March 31 • 6:00 - 7:00pm
ROC Gym Floor

All skill levels welcome as we will be lead 
through this circuit training fi tness class. 

Limited to 30 participants

DISCIPLESHIP
CLASSES|SPRING 2019

Register at tbcraleigh.com under
NEWS, or call the church offi ce.

Rev. Spencer Good, sgood@rocraleigh.com s (919) 787-4991

rocraleigh.com

Take a Hike!

With the

TRINITY 
TRACKERS

Along the “Trinity Appalachian Trail.”
Walking Program Coming Soon!

Participants will track their miles 
walked in ROC. We will have incentives 

along the journey. Happy Tails!



When you provide a check as payment, you authorize 
us either to use information from your check to make a 
one-time electronic fund transfer from your account or 
to process the payment as a check transaction.
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and Christmas week by Trinity Baptist Church, 4815 Six Forks Road, 
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Senior Pastor

Dr. G. Jeffery Roberts
jroberts@tbcraleigh.com

Associate Pastors

Rev. Hal Melton 
Missions & Senior Adults
hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Steve Byers
Worship & Music

slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff
Education & Discipleship
kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Spencer Good
Administration & Recreation

sgood@rocraleigh.com

Rev. Lydia Tatum
Ministry & Outreach

ltatum@tbcraleigh.com

Christian Davis
Students

cdavis@tbcraleigh.com

Rebekah Gordon
College & Young Adults
rgordon@tbcraleigh.com

Katie Medlin
Children & Preschoolers
kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

Jan Brown, Financial Administrator
janbrown@tbcraleigh.com

Reenie Shore, Pastoral Secretary
rshore@tbcraleigh.com

RaNada Thornton, Ministerial Secretary
rthornton@tbcraleigh.com

Michelle Kranz, Ministerial Secretary
mkranz@tbcraleigh.com

Maria Miller, Weekday Preschool Director
preschool@tbcraleigh.com

(919) 782-6192

Debbie Surface, Weekday Preschool Admin.

Ashbey Jones, Facilities Manager

Rev. Wayne Rogers, Organist

Ramona Green, Barbara Bowen • Pianists

TRINITY BAPTIST CHURCH STAFF

Growing through Bible Study...
Age Group Present  New Members Visitors
Adults n/a n/a n/a
Students n/a n/a n/a
Children n/a n/a n/a
Preschool n/a n/a n/a
Totals  n/a n/a n/a
Sunday School  Total n/a

Growing through Worship...
8:45am Worship Attendance  n/a
10:55am Worship Attendance  n/a
Total Worship Attendance  n/a
Growing through Stewardship...
(YTD totals through 11/30/2018)
YTD General 
Fund Needs (Budget)  $2,730,993.75
YTD Operating Receipts  $2,510,385.36
YTD Operating Expenses  $2,671,871.35

VISION FOR GROWTH 12-30-18

ETC VOLUNTEERS
Sunday, January 6

Hostess: Melanie Stokes
Assistant Hostess: Joy Cooper

8:45 am Worship Service
Melanie Bennett, Anne Doman, John Hoffman, 
Ana Trampe

10:55 am Worship Service
0-4 mos Karen Allen, Doris Young
5-10 mos Samantha Smith, Kristen Hare
11-14 mos Ashley Cox, Emily Lawson
15-19 mos Julie Quinn
20-24 mos Brad Cox, Christie Melton
2 yrs Kathy Korzekwinski,

Christopher Hinkleman,
Isabella Smith*

3 yrs Allison Havener
4 yrs Joel Hare, Brad Harris

Special Needs Worship Care
Stephanie Stanley, Kennedy Jones

Wednesday, January 8
Bed Babies Penny Cobb
One’s Debbie Thomas, Rhonda Torchio
Two’s  Rebecca Dribbon, Shannon Butkus

* Youth Volunteer

Happy New Year
X


